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663.
Mr M W Sibuyana (IFP) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether her department has any plans in place to provide water to rural settlements in order to enable people in these areas to engage in subsistence farming; if not, why not; if so, (a) what interaction do they have with the Department of Agriculture in this regard and (b) what are the further relevant details?
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REPLY:

Yes, through implementing the Water Allocation Reform (WAR) programme in catchments around the country, the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry identifies and secures opportunities for rural communities to engage in subsistence and livelihood farming. This includes individuals practising rainwater harvesting, to groups of individuals in Water User Associations (WUA) working collectively on a water scheme.  The process of Compulsory Licensing within Water Allocation Reform allows the Department to set water aside for this purpose and for use of this water with minimal administrative hurdles or excessive bureaucracy.

(a)
Because of the vulnerability of these small operations to variability in water availability and the potential high risks of failure, implementation of this policy requires close co-operation and co-ordination between my Department and the National and Provincial Departments of Agriculture and Land Affairs. This happens through the regular (mostly two-monthly) meetings of the Co-ordinating Committees on Agricultural Water (CCAWs) between these and other relevant departments in each of our nine provinces.

(b)
In terms of the Policy on Financial Assistance to Historically Disadvantaged Individual Irrigation Farmers approved on 28 September 2004, farmers anywhere in South Africa can get access to irrigation farming, albeit on a small scale, through the financing of capital costs of infrastructure, acquisition of water allocations, socio-economic viability studies, management training and operational costs. 

Individuals within the Department who can be contacted directly to provide more information are:

(
Financial Assistance to Resource Poor Farmers: Mr Tshilidzi Mathobo, Tel. (012) 336-8066;

(
Co-ordinating Committees on Agricultural Water (CCAWs): Mr Francois van der Merwe, Tel. (012) 336-8245; and

(
Water Allocation Reform (WAR): Mr Ashwin Seetal, Tel. (012) 336-7150.

